ARVAD

February 19, 2015 Meeting Minutes

1.  
Employment & Positive Stories:  

· People shared positive stories of experiences and employment for the people we support and those who support them.
2.
Minutes:
· Linda moved approval of the January 15 meeting.  Karen seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
3.
N-Focus/Therap: 
· Kevin reported that the interface between Therap and N-Focus has been delayed.  There hasn’t been a new official start date set (July 1, 2015 is rumored).
· They have started the billing audit process.  At this point, they’re looking at attendance records and program data.

· Hot Billing Topic - If a person refuses to go to the day program for a day, normally we cannot bill for that day.  However, apparently it is being approved on a case-by-case situation.  This is likely a bigger issue in the Lincoln programs than in the rural areas due to the likelihood of multiple providers being involved with one individual.

· Service Coordination is asking us to update addresses in Therap.  Forward those requests to Kevin and he will take care of them (Dave and Todd also have this ability).

4.
EFH Contracts/Monthly Payments:
· Kevin reported that the EFH Contract workgroup needs more guidance before it gets started.
· Since there won’t be consistent EFH payment amounts due to variations each month, Kevin is leaning toward an actual monthly payment vs an average monthly payment.  Let him know if there are still any advantages to the average payment.

· He did note that language will be added to the contract specific to overpayment/underpayment errors by RVS or EFH providers.

· The auditors suggested an addendum to the current contracts but due to the work involved with this, it is unlikely we will do it.
5.
Secure Data Services:
· Dave passed around a sheet for AD’s to sign up people within their agencies that they wish to be authorized to access the new State chosen background check company.
· The State will pay this new company directly for our background checks.  Effective July 1, 2014, we can be reimbursed for SDS checks until the new company is set up (NASP notes were very vague and misleading on this topic).  For ease of tracking reimbursement, Kevin recommends waiting until the new company is being used or until the fiscal year ends, as it appears we are getting billed semi-annually from SDS.  More information will be given to Secretaries/Area Directors later.  
6.
Northwestern 403b Plan:
· Kevin reported that the surrender fees should be ending around the end of March, so we can start moving on this project.
· Termination would mean cashing it out or rolling it into another IRA account, including our 457b plan. 

· Cashing it out likely means a penalty and creating a taxable event.

· If it is an option, Kevin would like to keep it open for people who wish to keep their money in those accounts.  UPDATE – If desired, the employee would have to open her/his own individual account in order to stay with Northwestern.
· Kevin is still trying to get answers but hasn’t been successful in getting responses from Northwestern yet.  He will share information as it becomes available.

· Kevin will try to be very clear with staff about the penalties and taxes involved in cashing out accounts.  The main reason it has been kept frozen this long is to protect employees from suffering surrender fees that they don’t understand.
7.
Work Comp Update:
· Kevin noted that the calendar year 2014 data contains accidents that are being coded wrong.  He reiterated that he prefers reporting to be done online.  UPDATE -After reviewing the data, those that are doing online reporting are getting the coding done more accurately.  This will help us analyze our problem areas and make necessary adjustments.
· The calendar year 2014 numbers were pretty good ($240k), down about $100k from previous 12 mo periods.  Comparatively, FY 2014 was not real good ($489k).
· We did have a number of slips/falls over the last month which will impact FY/CY 2015.

8.
BCBS Wellness Calendar:
· Kevin emailed a wellness calendar from BCBS to the group and discussed how it covers the main areas with general wellness though out the year. 

· He suggests posting the one page portion for staff to see or sharing at staff meetings and with select committees, at the very least.
· Laugh more is the February tip of the month so we watched a short clip from Jimmy Kimmel.  Most found it to be entertaining and funny, with very few fake laughs.  
9.
Employment Consultants:
· Ryan Neal talked about billable time for Employment Consultants.  
· He commented that there’s a transitional process between being a day service center to an employment agency.  That process is an expensive one.
· Is it financially feasible for us to do this?  How do agencies comply with what we’re requiring of them?
· As long as an Employment Consultant is working one-on-one with an individual we can bill for it.  If they’re not working directly with a person, they’re not billable hours.
· We discussed how some agencies are understaffing in their day center to offset the cost of the Employment Consultant.
· Ryan expressed concern on how to make this system work.
· With the new funding system it is much more difficult to make it work than it used to be.
· There was a question as to whether or not Central Office could cover the cost of Employment Consultants the way they cover the costs of the nurses.  Dave would rather Central Office not pay for Employment Consultants due to a number of factors.
· Bruce noted that if it’s really true that you can’t make a living as an employment service we need to be able to prove it and take it to the State.
· Ryan suggested that we work with the Arc, NASP and other agencies on how best to approach the State with this.
· We are not asking for more of anything other than flexibility with how we use the dollars we already have for the individual.  
· Dave and Ryan will start conversations with the Arc and NASP and other groups on this subject.  Dave pointed out that the argument would hold stronger sway coming from Kate Bolz than from any one provider.
· Area Directors need to compile a list of stories on how the current system is adversely affecting the lives of people receiving supports.  Those lists should then be emailed to Ryan.
· Ryan noted that he would be happy to come out and talk to any agency about employment or benefits planning.
· Dave reported that there’s a change coming in regards to students.  All students will be required to go through Voc Rehab prior to entering services with an agency.  This will be done during their senior year of school.
 10.
SRV/Trainings:
· We have 10-11 people from RVS registered so far for SRV in May.
· Carol has been sending in registration forms as she receives them.

· We are also planning a meaningful day training for residential staff.  We are looking at July but haven’t set a date yet.

· There will also be management training in July that management teams must attend as a group.  The training is called Management by Walking Around.  Each team will need to pick which one of the two dates work best for them and let Linda know.  If you have no preference on which day your team would like to attend, let Linda know that as well.
11.
Symposium:
· Registration forms are already starting to come in to Carol.
· Carol handed out a memo to agencies that needs to go to each staff person with their registration form.

· The dates are April 30 and May 1.
12.
Staff Evaluations:
· There was a question as to whether or not agencies can modify the staff evaluation form to best suit their agency.
· While it is acceptable to do so, Bruce did request that agencies all send him what their program is using so that he knows what’s out there.

13.
Central Office Building Update:
· Dave reported that Ron Rhetus has given us a rough draft of a request for architectural help. 

· We have reached the point where we need to involve a professional in order to proceed any further.

14.
Dave Updates:
· PAC:  Next meeting will be in March.  

· NPN/NASP:  They will talk about the employment issue.  Their greatest focus has been on legislative issues.
· ARC of NE:  Thank you to everyone who attended the Senatorial Dinner.

· AC/GB:  Will talk about proceeding with seeking bids for an architect.  We will begin scheduling County Visits soon.
· Legislative:  We are asking for, and expect to receive a 3% rate increase for the next 2 years.  The Able Bill is scheduled for hearing on March 16th.
15.
IT Committee:
· Kevin needs to be on this committee.  

· Any Area Director or CSC should also be included.  If you have a staff person you feel would be particularly helpful with this committee as well, sign them up.

· Let Dave know by the end of next week if you or anyone in your agency would like to be on the committee.

16.
HR Committee:
· Kevin and Bruce need to be on this committee.  

· Any Area Director or CSC should also be included.  

· Let Dave know by the end of next week if you or anyone in your agency would like to be on the committee.

17.
Celebrate the Journey:
· Dave and Carol handed out agency missions for the Celebrate the Journey project.

· There will be a new mission to do every month between now and September.  These missions should be opened and done by the management team as a group.

· The biggest point of the process is to revise the position papers, which hasn’t been done in years.

· It will be held in September at the Carol Joy Holling Camp.

· Members of the management team must attend and stay overnight.

· Anyone who needs to be excused must talk to Dave about making an exception.  

· Assistant Coordinators are not invited to this overnight planning session.  Any agency who feels their assistant should attend must talk to Dave to make an exception and receive permission.

18.
Next Meetings:
· March 19:  Kevin will chair; Tina will host
· April 16:  Dave will chair; Tessa will host
· May 21:  Todd will chair; Bob will host
· June 11:  Bruce will chair; Jack will host  (Please note change in date)
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